From: Guillen, Jenorgen

To: Deleon, Anastacia I.

Subject: FW: Re GISND

Date: Tuesday, April 25, 2023 3:55:51 PM
Respectfully,

Jenorgen Guillen | City Clerk

City of Hallandale Beach City Clerk’s Office

400 South Federal Highway | Hallandale Beach, FL 33009 | (954) 457-1469
www.coHB.org | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn
Report a Concern via the MyHB app

Progress. Innovation. Opportunity

Please note that Florida has a broad public records law. All correspondence via email may be subject to disclosure.

From: Cooper, Joy <jcooper@hallandalebeachfl.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, April 18,2023 11:06 AM

To: Guillen, Jenorgen <jguillen@hallandalebeachfl.gov>

Cc: Earle, Jeremy <jearle@hallandalebeachfl.gov>; Guillen, Jenorgen <jguillen@hallandalebeachfl.gov>; Michel,
Michel <MMichel@hallandalebeachfl.gov>

Subject: Re GISND

Dear Madame Clerk ,

First of all, I wanted to say I hope you went through the storm. OK!

Item 1#

After reviewing the city commission agenda, as well as Golden Isles Safe Neighborhood District agenda, I’'m good
to go, but have a concern about Golden Isles Safe Neighborhood District.

My question and suggestion will impact the item, and I will not be in attendance at this meeting.
After discussing with the city attorney, she said such suggestion could be put in writing and read into record.
Sending this to be shared in hopes that it can be addressed and included in the item.

A few years back when we initiated installing cameras we had requested to see if we could put them on the end
islands where there is direct access to our homes.

At that time it wasn’t certain what kind of approvals we needed from property owners, or if in fact, there were

cameras that could be placed there. There were concerns over easements and the type of cameras due to salt water
exposure. The project was not never not completed.

Fast forward. I am happy that we are moving in the direction of completing and upgrading all our camera systems.


mailto:jguillen@hallandalebeachfl.gov
mailto:ADeLeon@hallandalebeachfl.gov

However, I would like to see if we can add cameras on the east point of Holiday Drive as well as the north and south
of Palm .

The center property line at end of Holiday would be ideal and the same for south Palm. Since the north corner of
Palm is being developed maybe ideal time to work with owner . These locations would also work for Golden Isles
Lake where properties are also vulnerable. In addition maybe help with intracoastal.

This would allow for monitoring these points of access to the canal systems .

With the recent boat break ins as well as increase in thefts I believe this would be prudent measure to research and
add if feasible .

As I will not be in attendance I am hoping my colleagues will add an amendment to research and approve expansion
if feasible .

Item2#
In addition if you could read the following under comments .

Dr. Earle I want to thank you publicly for the amazing job that you and our city staff performed during the recent
storm.

The swiftness in which you and staff mobilized to address what was soon to become a state of emergency was
exemplary. Far ahead of other communities including the County.

In addition staffs continued preparation including around the year monitoring of our storms drainage system and
pumping systems help make save propertirs . kudos to Jeff Odoms ! You made sure we did everything possible to
protect and serve our residence. You all collectively made sure we did everything possible to protect and serve our
residence.

Sadly, it always takes just one person please excuse the pun “ rain on the parade” over your hard work.

As you know, I, along with my other colleague, swiftly responded to these negative attacks against your proactive
approach to this disaster.

It seems in this day and age people think they can stay and do anything they want to disparage others. I and I’'m sure
my colleagues agree we will no longer tolerate these behaviors.

We can own what is rightfully ours to own. We can and should acknowledge deficiencies, but more importantly we
can own, the fact that we had one of the greatest responses of any city in Broward county in regards to making sure
all residents were safe as well as making sure the waters receded in our community as soon as possible.

As mayor and a resident of this great city I am extremely proud and humbled to be able to work alongside such great
leaders .

Thank you Jen keep me posted.

In service

Mayor Joy Cooper
Sent from my iPhone



